TOWN OF DEL NORTE PUBLIC HEARING 2022 Proposed Budget Wednesday, November 10, 2021 5:30 P.M.

1. Roll Call

The Board of Trustees of the Town of Del Norte, Rio Grande County, State of Colorado, met in Public Hearing in the Board Room, 140 Spruce Street, Del Norte, Colorado at the hour of 5:30 p.m. on Wednesday, November 10, 2021. There being present at the **call of roll** the following persons:

Trustee Shelly Burnett, Trustee Leigh Anne Lobato, Trustee Joe Archuleta arrival 5:36 p.m., Trustee Laura Anzalone, Mayor Chris Trujillo and Trustee Louie Velasquez.

Mayor Chris Trujillo declared a quorum present.

Statement of Purpose of Hearing

Mayor Trujillo stated that the purpose of the Hearing was to present the Proposed Budget for 2022.

II. Opening Statements

Mayor Pro tem introduced as Hearing Officer, Gene Farish. Hearing Officer introduced the pertinent information regarding the Proposed Budget for 2022 and explained the procedure for conduct of the Public Hearing. The "Notice of Budget" as published in the Del Norte Prospector was read.

III. Testimony

Pro: Hearing Officer Farish opened the Testimony portion of the hearing to the public for comments favorable to the Proposed Budget.

John Mueller asked the Town Board what CTF; reply is Conservation Trust Fund, this fund is supported by lottery dollars and used for expenditures for the parks. Kari Litchenfeld asked CIF-Capital Improvement Fund-reply -this fund is for capital projects.

Against: None

Con: Hearing Officer opened the floor to any negative comments regarding the 2022 Proposed Budget. There were no Con comments.

The Testimony portion of the Public Hearing was closed.

Discussion/Closing of Hearing:

Hearing was closed.

IV. Adjournment

With no further comment, the Public Hearing was adjourned.